
SOCIAL & HEALTH CARE OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
9 JUNE 2022

Minutes of the meeting of the Social & Health Care Overview & Scrutiny 
Committee of Flintshire County Council held as a remote attendance meeting on 
Thursday, 9 June 2022

PRESENT: Councillor Hilary McGuill (Chair)
Councillors:  Helen Brown, Mel Buckley, Tina Claydon, Paul Cunningham, Robert 
Davies, Gladys Healey, David Mackie, Allan Marshall, Michelle Perfect, and 
Linda Thomas 

SUBSTITUTIONS: Councillor Robert Davies (for Councillor Debbie Owen)

CONTRIBUTORS:  Councillor Christine Jones (Deputy Leader of the Council and 
Cabinet Member for Social Services and Wellbeing); Chief Officer (Social 
Services),  Senior Manager - Safeguarding and Commissioning, Senior Manager 
- Children and Workforce and Service Manager for Localities for Older People

IN ATTENDANCE: Social Care and Environment Overview & Scrutiny
Facilitator; Community and Education Overview & Scrutiny Facilitator and
Democratic Services Officer

1. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR

The Facilitator advised that it had been confirmed at the Annual Meeting of 
the County Council that the Chair of the Committee should come from the Liberal 
Democrat Group. The committee was advised that Councillor Hilary McGuill had 
been appointed to this role for the municipal year. 

RESOLVED:

That the appointment of Councillor Hilary McGuill as Chair of the Committee be 
noted.

2. APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIR

Councillor Cunningham nominated Councillor Claydon as Vice-Chair of the 
Committee which was seconded by Councillor Michelle Perfect.  No other 
nominations were received.

RESOLVED:

That Tina Claydon be appointed Vice-Chair of the Committee.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (INCLUDING WHIPPING DECLARATIONS)

None.



4. MINUTES

Councillor Gladys Healy confirmed that she was satisfied with the 
response that she had had concerning empty homes but would like more 
information on all empty buildings and what is happening with them.  The 
Community and Education Overview & Scrutiny Facilitator advised the 
Committee that at a recent meeting of Community Housing and Assets Overview 
and Scrutiny Committee it was agreed that Members would receive regular 
updates on empty properties.

The Senior Manager – Children and Workforce informed the Committee 
that the matter raised by Councillor Mackie concerning short term care digital 
records had been discussed at the Digital Strategy Group, however the request 
was alongside several other priorities from across the Council being considered. 
The Chair requested an update following the next Digital Strategy Group.  

The Chief Officer (Social Services) advised that Micro Care providers 
would be contacted to seek their permission for their details to be included on a 
list of operators to be distributed to all Councillors.

The minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2022 were approved and 
moved by Councillor Mackie and seconded by Councillor Cunningham.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

5. MEMBERS OF THE PRESS IN ATTENDANCE

There were no members of the press in attendance.  

(The meeting started at 2.00 pm and ended at 2.18 pm)

Chair


